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MU CHAPTER _

Vol. XVIII

Milner Library, ISU January,

ABA NEWSLETTER

1969 No. 1

Dear ABA member:

Mu chapter has been quite busy
this semester. e have had the most
active pledge class ever and are now
in the process of revising the chap-
ter's constitution. We hope you will
enjoy reading about these and our other
ectivities. -
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1968 - 1969 Officers

Mary Mani h

President

Vice-President Tina ﬁétale
Secretary-Treasurer NiﬁavMotf
Historian Kathy ﬁovotny
Sponsors Mrs. Fagerbufg

Miss Speer
ZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZiZZZZZZ
Standing Committee Chairmen

Publicity Arlene Sangmeister

Pledge Recruitment Linda Hoskins
and Training  Phil Ringenburg

Social Karen K. Kaiser

- Joyce Rients
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WEETINGS, 1968 - 1969
September _'b -
The year begah with our annual
get acquainted tea held on September 22.

Many of the old and new members came.
Several students interested in joining

were also present at the tea.

At this time, Col. Edward M.
Wones presented his' fourth annual

. Hannah Pearson Wones memorial scholar-~

ship. This year's recipient was Susan
Hagensee, a junior from Elmhurst, I1l.
‘majoring in English with a minor in
Library Science.»

October )

The October meeting was held on
October 4. ' Four:'students were initiated
at this time.  They were:

Carol Allen
Monita Carlile
Cheryl Goltz
Linda Little

Four new professional members
were also initiated. They were:-

Dianne S. Delong (Mrs.)

- Elinor Ebeling (lirs.) -

Carolyna V. Harper
Eleanor Matthews
Katherine Shaw (Mrs.)

This semester we had one of the
largest groups ever to pledge ABA.’ They
have also<been the hardest working
group. Pledges are:

Krls Bicknell (Mrs.) -

Ginny Blackley
Violette Brooks -
Cindy . Catt

Karen Cronholm
Marcia Donat

Bob Enzweiler
Laura Garrett (Mrs.)
Carolyn Glabe
Mary Harms

Linda Hogren
Denise Kennedy
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Pledges, Con't. December ' ’

The annual Chtistmas Party: ‘was

Carol Kreis ERT
«held on December 2, 1968.. At this time,

Peg. McNeil

DeEtta Perkins Bt ey 5 -i.the pledges presénted their skit, a
Joy Pickworth v N jt“parody on ”The Night Before Christmas.
Jeanne Putnam = ‘ s P e I
Kathy Rahr . = . . For the second yeat, the ABA mem-
Vicky Richmond SR S l,{: °  bers put Christmas decorations on. the
‘Kathy Satorius . . <+ %+ bulletin boards of each library class-
Helen Smith (Mrs.) ' room and on the window of the multi-
Diane Snyder WY W purpose room.
Cindy Whalen . <
- Imogene Zachery - .- ¢ . “" 7. On December 15, 1968, several of the

: il e : members went caroling.
HOMECOMING - October 19 :

. - ' FUTURE MEETINGS
Again, this year ABA entered a A R
car in the Homecoming parade.: The January 6 1968
pledges decorated the 1969 Lincoln - vIllinois Reading Service Trip

Continental which was donated for -use
‘by the Thornton Motor Company. * Since February 3, 1968

this year's Homecoming theme was Mother Pledging, initiation, and planning
"'Goose,. the theme of . the.car was . "Mother money-making project
Goose says: 'Down' the Leathernecks." ' ' o
Mother Goose characters walked. along March 3, 1969
side the car which had .a large Mother f - Rare books and Lois: Lenski Collect-
Goose book on the back of it. .. . ; ion by Mrs. Phyllis Morales
Other ABA members were busy selling April 14, 1969
apples to spectators along the ‘parade Movie
route. Over 500 apples were sold for .
this year's annual money making pro- May 5, 1969
ject. v ) ‘ i - Summer Reading Program by Mrs.

i - Phyllis Wallace
The annual Homecoming Tea was very

successful. Many alums came and were - I71ZZ12117111222721222212222222212222111

able to catch up on the ABA news. -,

d » ‘ Sy :CHANGES TAKING: PLACE

November

In Milner Library

At the November 4jﬁéeéing,'Mr.

Easton presented a program about the map .. To .serve her patrons better, ISU,

room of Milner Library.. The members in Septenber, 1968, was connected into a
toured the map room and learned many . growing interlibrary teletypeé network.
interesting facts about maps. The- The aim is to-increase the speed by which
cataloging system and the:history: of books can be exchanged between ISU and othe
the map library, itself, werd areas libraries by interlibrary loan. This

that were discussed. : network extends across the country and

links most major libraries with an almost
instantaneous means of communications.
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Changes, Cont d.

The libraries in Illinois are presently‘
connected into it are: University of
Illinois, Southern Illinois University,
Chicago Public Library, and Illinois
State University.

As all’ABA members are well aware,
the library is riow in the process 6f
changing its ‘classification system from
Dewey to Library of Congress. This was’
started in November of 1966 when all new
books were classified with a Library of
Congress number. In September of 1968,
the staff began changing the old books.
They. started with the biographies and )
are. still in that phase. Currently, the
work is being done by three full time
and three student employees. This staff
is headed by Miss Eleanor Matthews. The
work will continue for at least four
more years according to Miss Matthews.

~

In Alpha Beta Alpha

This year ABA has made a change
in its pledging program.
pledges had to' pass a pledge test and

cattend all meetings of ABA. This year
pledges must earn points. These points
are earned by being on committees,
attending certain ABA events, and
collecting the names of various ABA
members. The pledges-electéd officers
at their first pledgé meeting. The
President, Mary Harms; is in'charge of
keeping the total number of points each
pledge has received. The secretary,
Violette Brooks, takes the minutes at
each' pledge meeting. The two ABA memb-
ers in charge of the pledges are Linda
Hoskins and Phil Ringenberg. =

A committee to revise the Mu
Chapter constitution was organized in
November. Copies of the revision were
handed out at the December meeting.
Changes were made that would help solve
future problems of an expanding organ-
ization. The Chapter will vote on the
constitutional changes at the February
meating.

litiliiiiiiiiiiiiziziiiiiziieiiiiiiiiiil

In past years, .

OUR STUDENT TEACHERS

. First Semester, lst Nine Weeks:

Eugenia Malone, Decatur, Illinois,

Kathy Novotny;. Wheaton, Illinois;
Longfellow School, Grade 2.

Mary Jane Olson; Decatur, Illinois.
William Harris School, Grade ‘1.
Phil Ringenberg; Caiwon, Illinois.
Canton: High School; Library

Science and English.

Ann Schaus; Harvey, Illinois;:
Thornton Township High Schoolj
Speech and Library Science.

Melvin Vineyard; Wheaton, Illinois;
‘WJheaton Central H.S.; Library
Science and Political Science.

_ Ann Wierman; Springfield, Illinois;
Laketown School, Grade 4.

First Semester, 2nd Nine Weeks:

Linda Hosklns, East Peorla, Illinois
Elementary.

Carol Little; Monticello, Illinois,
Elementary. :

Virginia Runge; Moﬁticello, Illinois

. Elementary. .

Sarah. Shade; Revis High School;
Oak Lawn, Illinois; Library Sci-
ence and. English. .

ZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZ
ALUMNI PERSONALS

. Edna Booze, class of 1964, is an
adult book reviewer for the Booklist.
She began work in her new position at
ALA headquarters in.Chicago, on December :
Her first reviews will be in the January !
issue. She held a previous position in
the New Bedford, Mass. Public Library.

++++++

Mrs. Christa Jo Altier Even, a 1964
graduate, has been in.Europe with her hus-
band, Robert, since June. During the sum-
mer he was a tour guide for an Art History
tour group from Northern Illinois Uni-
versity. Mr. Even had a sabbatical for
the first semester so they remained in
Europe and traveled for this term.



Page 4

Mrs. Janet Kopriva Uden is living
in Birmingham, England. She is going
" to be teaching Reference at the College
of Commerce in that city. She will have
the title of Lecturer in Librarianship.
‘She and her husband, Peter, are plan-
ning a trip to the States this :summer.

L

Mrs. Arlita Warrick Austin is the
librarian at Fond du Lac Public Library
in East Peoria. They seem to be having
exciting library-activities from re-
ports*of'staff aud'users'.-

++++++

Valerie Wilford has just moved
into a new library. ‘It is really a
-lovely place with red carpeting, a
beutiful .fireplace, and-walnut panel-
ling set .off by antiquée brick. A-V
areas ‘and classrooms radiate from the
reading room._.

e PR

Colette Primmer Stark and her hus-

.~ band, Charles; 'brought their vocal music

_students to the Madrigal dinnmer. The
‘students ‘were .excited and the Starks
were, too.
ers while he was a student at 1ISU.

++++++

Sandy and Ray Rebuck brought music
students to the Madrigal dinner on
December 9. This was their first time

" back since they were in school. Ray
sang with the singeérs at the:first Mad-
rigal Dinner Ccncert to be presented at
18U, .

++++++

Mrs. Barbata Franc1s Altum is in
a new school library at Thornton Frac-
tional Township High School. The lib-
rary which she is developing is attract-
: _ive and is used.extensively Barbara

: ;library.
;dividual study curriculum, and Tom says
‘it does make greater use of the library.

Charles was one of the sing-" "~

“in the hospital.

is thinking seriously about starting for
her Master's Degree in Library Science as

_-soon as her husband finishes his.

+ 4+

Mr. Tom Wise is having a delight-

" ful year at Everygreen Park High School

They are working with an in-

+ 4+

Fiss Virglnia Sanborn lost her

”dfather last year and has been recuper-

ating .from .a heart ailment. She.is
getting. her health back and we hope she

‘will be visiting us s00M.. . ;

++++++_f'

Mrs. Sharon Matfhews Abrams will

.be joining her husband in Iceland soon.
"He is in ‘the Navy and is. statloned there.

++f+++

Barbara Koschel is serving as the
librarian of Princeville Comminity High

.School in Princeville, Illinois.-

++++++,

Beverly Moﬁical 1s"teacﬁ1ng English

‘at a Junior High School. in Pana, Illinois.

She is also a Junior. High librarian.
+++&¢+

Aﬁfhony Rake is a.librarian at -

' Wauconda High School in Ruaconda,

Illinois.
: ++++++

! Miss Eleanor Welch's sister has been
WWe hope she will be
out for the holiday.

++++++
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Valarie Pichman is a librarian
in District 118, Palos Park Elementary
School.

++++++

Mrs. Judy Reinacher Sherrell is a
second grade teacher at Rock Cut School,
Loves Park, Illincis.

++++ + + .
Cheryl Welch is a librarian at
Porta High School in Petersburg, Illin-

ois.

++++++

Donna Wrench is now a librarian
at Pana High School.

+4+++++

Doris Neill McCall was a Madrigal
Dinner guest, December 9. She is en-
joying her first year of work and has
already interested one of her students
in coming to ISU for a major in Lib-
rary Science.

11211121122222222222022212222222L2LL1L0
FACULTY MEMBERS

Miss Ruby Hundley will be teaching
on our campus next semester.

+ 4+ + o+t

Miss Ruth Zimmerman will be teach-
ing Library Materials for Children
while Miss Hazelle Anderson is on
sabbatical leave touring in the Orient
and searching for children's books for
our collection.

111112121212112212et21222221L1LLLLLLeil

Congratulations to Miss Wilma
Cramer who was married to Ronald E.
Stevenson in Springfield on December 7,
1968.

A WISH FROM ABA

ABA hopes that all of you have had
a very merry Christmas. We hope this
new year will bring each of you much
happiness. We also hope that many of
you will be able to come to visit us
throughout the year.

122211172112222221022222222222222222121207

I'd like to thank Carol Little for
taking the office of Historian while I
was student teaching.

Newsletter Editor: Kathleen Novotny
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